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RCTCC ADVOCACY SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Friday, September 8, 2017

Call to Order: The meeting of the RCTCC Advocacy Sub-Committee was called to order by Joyce
Lubben at 8:00 a.m. at the Rock County Conference Room, 51 South Main Street, Janesville,
Wisconsin,

Adoption of Agenda: A motion was made by Supervisor Norvain Pleasant to approve the
agenda, seconded by Ryan Schomber. Motion carried.

Roll Call: Present were Joyce Lubben, Supervisor Norvain Pleasant Ryan Schomber, Kim
Burkhalter and Patty Hansberry.

Introduction of Visitors: None

Approval of May 12th, 2017 Minutes: A motion was made by Ryan Schomber to approve the
May 12, 2017 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Pleasant. Motion carried.

Citizen Participation, Communications and Announcements: None
Old Business:

Review of Goal #2: Gaps in service were briefly reviewed.

Report from Retired and Senior Volunteer Program: Patty Hansberry was asked to provide
information on RSVP’s Seniors Volunteering for Seniors program. The program is administered
on a subscription basis where once enrolled in the program, clients can then request
transportation. It is not on a first come, first served basis. If a person is over age 90 or the
situation is life or death, membership can be waived. Currently, there are approximately 80
drivers and 319 clients. In order for one person to be added three clients need to come off the
list. The waiting list is approximately eight months. There is no cost to the client for
transportation. Volunteers are reimbursed at 42 cents per mile. Funding comes from various
sources.




Future Agenda Items: It was determined that a meeting of all transportation providers in Rock
County should be convened with the goal of learning more about how each provider operates,
discussing gaps in service, and determining how providers may coordinate to meet those gaps.
Also, another meeting of healthcare providers should be convened to discuss issues
surrounding medical transportation.

Adjourn: Supervisor Norvain Pleasant made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by
Ryan Schomber. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:33 a.m.

Minutes not official until approved by the Advocacy Sub-Committee.




